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OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea
Cynthia Graves
Jessica Hebert
Michele Komosa
John Garrish
Ashley Obrzut


Nadine Cignoni 
Mary Houle
Nadine Coughlan

Gloria Congram
Wendy Bogusz
Amie Chrzanowski
CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.
Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. with a roll call that presented a quorum of 77.78% of the weighted vote. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of January 25, 2023 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

FINANCIAL REPORT
Month of March 2023
The Financial Report showed a starting cash balance for March of $274,380.59 with a total monthly income of $7,479,233.66. The monthly expenses totaled $5,597,478.97 leaving a total net monthly income of $1,881,754.69.  The accounts receivable balance was $500,626.01 which if paid on time would have left us with a balance of $34,044,953.43.  

Investments and CD’s for March 2023
The investments portfolio value was $10,926,429.52 with a market change of $237,939.78, leaving a total of $11,164,369.30.  The starting balance in CD’s was $15,334,612.68, with interest earned of $29,303.81 leaving a balance of $15,363,916.49.
MARCH EXPENDITURES

The expenditures for the month of March were reviewed. 

Joe noted $1 million was moved from our investments to our general fund as claims continue to run high.

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

WELLNESS UPDATE
Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:

· Learn to Live – A webinar series on substance abuse awareness and stress management are being offered in April.  There will be webinars in May for mental health awareness month.   
· On-Site Events – We have 8 units that will be hosting benefits/wellness fairs.  Michele will attend for Wellness and Cindy or Jessica will be attending for the Trust.  

· AHealthyMe – The platform used for this program is changing to a more current and user-friendly version.  All participants will need to re-register under the new platform to participate beginning July 1st.  The new information is expected to roll out in June.   

· Wellness Credits – There is approximately $4,100 credits left to use for FY2023 which could be used toward another health fair or onsite classes if anyone is interested.  We will be awarded $50,000 in new credits for FY2024.  
· Spring Challenge – This will be a Nutrition Ambition Challenge which will run from April 17th to May 14th.  

For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 
ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS

Digital Signatures

Cindy explained per BCBS, digital signatures are NOT acceptable.  All forms must have actual signatures by the member and the unit, with no exceptions. 
ACH/Wire Payments
Cindy reminded folks to use our Easthampton Savings Bank information when submitting electronic payments.  We will be preparing to close our M&T Bank account in the new fiscal year.
Authorized Representatives/Alternates

Cindy stated there has been a lot of turnover among our units so she asked everyone to notify us of their unit’s authorized representatives and alternates for voting at our meetings if they have had any changes.
AUDIT FY22

Joe reported the auditors were in the office in January to conduct the audit for FY22.  We just received our final report and there were no new issues noted this year.  The only note was an issue that was brought up last year, for the Trust to establish a general ledger accounting system, which we respectively declined. While we’re still over reserved, it is going down due to the increase in claims.    

CVS/PRUDENT UPDATE

Joe stated we received our quarterly rebate from CVS for $1.5 million. Joe also explained that the Prudent program went into effect on December 1st.  This program provides discounts direct from the manufacturers for many of our Tier 3 drugs which impacted about 130 people.  The program is expected to save us approximately $1.5 million a year.  
ONGOING COVID COVERAGE

Joe explained the government is expected to stop paying for Covid vaccines and test kits on May 11th.  While we assume the vaccine will become covered like other seasonal vaccines, we need to decide if the Trust wants to continue providing any coverage for test kits.  In 2022, test kits cost the Trust $122,000.  

On a motion by Rich Carmignani Jr, seconded by Julie Wonkka, it was voted to allow Covid test kit coverage, limited to 2 kits per person with a $12 reimbursement cap.   A rollcall vote was taken with all in favor.    
VISION COVERAGE

John Garrish presented a new voluntary vision plan through MetLife that will be effective July 1st for those units who wish to offer it.  This plan would be administered through PPI Solutions and come on the same bill as the Delta voluntary dental coverage.  There is no minimum participation requirement, and the rate is guaranteed for 2 years. 
DENTAL OVERVIEW

John Garrish reiterated that we are changing from Guardian voluntary dental to Delta voluntary dental effective July 1st.  The benefit for coverage has increased while the rate has decreased.  Delta dental will also honor current rollovers.  All members currently enrolled with Guardian will be transferred to the comparable coverage with Delta.  New ID cards will be issued a week or two prior to the effective date.  The processing and billing will remain unchanged and will continue to be handled by PPI Solutions.   
OPEN ENROLLMENT 

Joe explained the open enrollment process for this year.  Units can begin their open enrollment immediately; the information was already distributed to all units via email.  Open enrollment for members will end on May 22, 2023.  Units will have until May 26, 2023 to provide all enrollment information and required documentation to the Trust for processing.  There will be no exceptions to this deadline.  Please provide all completed information as you have it ready, do not hold items until the end if they are complete. 
ADJOURNMENT
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting at 10:49 a.m. by unanimous consent, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Graves
Meeting Schedule

Executive Committee – May 17, 2023, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom

Executive Committee – June 21, 2023, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom 
Insurance Advisory Committee – July 19, 2023, 10:00 a.m., TBD
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